
Planning Commission 
Brookings, South Dakota 

May 5, 2020 
OFFICIAL MINUTES 
Chairperson Tanner Aiken called the meeting of the City Planning Commission to order 
on Tuesday May 5, 2020, at 5:30 PM in the Chambers Room #310 on the third floor of 
the City & County Government Center.  Members present were Jacob Mills, Eric 
Rasmussen and Aiken.  Members present via phone were Ashley Biggar, Greg Fargen, 
Gregg Jorgenson, Jason Meusburger, and Lee Ann Pierce.  Absent was James Drew.  
Also present was Community Development Director Mike Struck.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
 
Item #4a – Gerard and Jean Moriarty have submitted a petition for annexation of the 
Block 21 & 22 of Timberline Addition including the adjacent portions of right-of-way 
contained within, in the East 1,635’ of the North ½ of the Northwest ¼ Except Clites 
Addition and Except the East 264’ thereof in Section 34, Township 110 North, Range 50 
West of the 5th P.M., Brookings County, South Dakota. 
 
(Pierce/Biggar) Motion to approve the annexation request.  All present voted aye.  
MOTION CARRIED. 
 
 
OFFICIAL SUMMARY                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Item #4a –   This is an annexation request of about 12 acres of agricultural land and 1.5 
acres of right-of-way, just outside of the city limits. This is consistent with the City’s 
Comprehensive Plan.   Rasmussen wondered why Block 23 isn’t included in this 
request.  Struck explained that the applicants live near this annexation area and they 
are going to keep the Block 23 portion with their acreage at this time.  
 
 


